The Friends of Camp Helen is a Florida Citizens Support Organization (CSO) which assists the Park Service in the preservation, restoration and improvement of Camp Helen State Park.
The Friends provide assistance through volunteer work and financial support.  

Member Benefits:
· Volunteer opportunities;
· Friends newsletter;

· Annual picnic in April; 

· Annual Christmas party;
· Friendship with others of similar interest; and
· Satisfaction of supporting park improvements.
Friends Projects:
· Annual Ghost Walk and History    Tour, the second Saturday every October;

· Applying for grants to restore historic buildings and for other park improvements;

· Assisting park personnel as needed; and
· Decorating the Hicks House and the Visitor Center for Christmas.
Camp Helen became a State Park in 1996 through a grassroots effort to save the 183.5 acres from private development.

The park is surrounded on three sides by water.  The Gulf of Mexico is on the south and Lake Powell, an 867-acre coastal dune lake, is on the east and north sides.  The west side is the Bay/Walton county line. 

Prehistoric Indian mounds and middens testify that humans lived in this area as long as 4,000 years ago. 

In the early 1920s the area was developed as a recreation area and included a hotel.

Robert and Margaret Hicks bought the entire parcel in 1928 and built a large log home overlooking Lake Powell. 

Avondale Textile Mills purchased the property in 1945 and used it until 1987 as a camp for their employees.  They named it Camp Helen. 

Camp Helen State Park is designated as an archeological and historic site. It features a walking tour of the historic structures including the Hicks House.   

Also available to visitors are picnicking, swimming, beach combing, bird watching, fishing, canoeing, kayaking, and hiking. 

The Hicks House and the Recreation Hall can be rented for day use events.  
For information call the Park Office at: 
850-233-5059
Friends of Camp Helen
Membership Form
The Friends of Camp Helen is a non-profit 501(c) (3) organization. The yearly membership is from April 1 through March 31.  

Please fill out the form below and send a check for the desired membership category to:

Friends of Camp Helen State Park

P.O. Box 19338 
Panama City Beach, Florida 32407

Name_____________________________

Address___________________________

__________________________________

City_______________________________

State/ZIP__________________________

Phone_____________________________

E-Mail ____________________________
( Please check here is you wish to be contacted for volunteer opportunities. 
Please check type of membership desired:

· Student & Military Families  $     15.00

· Individual

                   $     25.00

· Family
     
                   $     35.00

· Clubs & Civic Organizations $     50.00

· Patron

                   $   100.00

· Sustaining & Businesses         $   250.00

· Benefactor

                   $   500.00

· Life  

                   $1,000.00
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